BOROUGH OF BARRINGTON CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 2023, 6:00PM, MAYOR/COUNCIL CHAMBERS
Mayor Harris called the meeting to order in council chambers at 6:00pm with the Sunshine Statement and led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
The Deputy Clerk called roll and the following were present: Councilman Beach, Councilman Cerrito, Councilman Drumm, Councilman Hanson, Councilman Ludwig and Councilman Robenolt.  Also present were DeputyClerk/CFO Denise Moules, Secretary Eileen Holcombe, Engineer Greg Evans and Solicitor Tim Higgins.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Greg Evans reported that there are no action item tonight.  DOT did announce the Municipal Aid applications are due July 1.

Camden County Open Space application was submitted yesterday for Lost World Park improvements.
The Year 23 CDBG application was submitted for VFW improvements and the senior programs.

You received a DCA grant for Lost World Park in the amount of $62,138.

We received an email from Steve Bach that the Runnemede sewer project on Davis Road will be awarded in June.

We will be advertising this month for the police department renovations.

First Public Portion
On a motion by Councilman Drumm, second by Councilman Cerrito, the first public portion of the meeting was opened.  Seeing no public comment, on a motion by Councilman Hanson, second by Councilman Drumm, the public portion was closed.  
Administration—Deputy Clerk Moules reported on the following
•Amendment to contract with Runnemede for EMS services—Kate Bowen, Ambulance Chief, explained Runnemede’s need for EMS services has increased as they lost one of their daytime EMT’s.  Kate has been in talks with them about expanding the service Barrington provides.  Barrington and Runnemede will each provide one EMT for the shift.  This will be an addendum to the original contract and will require a resolution.      

•Stormwater Assistance Grant—we had applied for a Stormwater Assistance Grant for the work to be done in drafting the new stormwater plan and associated ordinances.  The grant is for $25,000 and will require a Chapter 159 resolution (after budget adoption).  

•Resolution for Local Governing Body support of the 2023 PSE&G Energy Efficiency Partnership Program—Brittany Beyer, Chairperson of the Green Team, submitted an application to the PSE&G Energy Efficiency Program and it was approved by PSE&G.  This is an addendum to the program we recently did with PSE&G where they came in and audited all of our facilities for energy efficiency upgrades.  This program expands to cover residential audits as well.  We will be launching a campaign later this summer to encourage residents to have the energy audit done.  The audits are free and then PSE&G recommends upgrades the resident can make to increase efficiency and PSE&G pays for a large percentage of the improvement.  The partnership program requires a resolution of support which will be on next week’s agenda.  

•Community Garden —there was a delay in scheduling the ground-breaking for the Community Garden.  It has now been scheduled for Saturday, May 13.  So far, five plots have been purchased.  We expect a lot more after Barrington on Track goes out.

•Barrington on Track—was finalized yesterday.  Is scheduled to be printed and mailed this week.

•Budget adoption—the public hearing and adoption of the budget will be on next week’s agenda.  The state has requested an amending resolution because the shared service amounts from Runnemede and Haddon Heights in the budget were reversed.  

•Elected Official Risk Management Seminar—the deadline to complete this training has been extended to May 31.  So far, only two of you have completed this training.  The flyer with the simple instructions is attached.  We get a premium credit of $250 per person for each of you who completes this training.  Please take 20 minutes to complete this training.  

Council agenda review:

Ordinances for public hearing and adoption:

Ord. 1170
Adding Chapter 52, Community Garden, to the Code of the Borough of Barrington

Ord. 1171
Fixing the 2023 Compensation of Certain Officers and Employees of the Borough of Barrington

We need to do an ordinance for the summer recreation program fees and a fee for a permit to carry a handgun.  
Resolutions: (preliminary—more may be added)
•Authorizing an amendment to the Runnemede SSA for EMS Services

•Chapter 159 for the Stormwater Assistance Grant

•Resolution of support for the PSE&G Energy Efficiency Partnership Program

•Authorizing the 2023 Municipal Budget to be read by title at public hearing

•Approving the May bill list

Public hearing on the 2023 Municipal Budget
•Resolution to adopt the 2023 Municipal Budget
CFO’s REPORT
CFO Moules reported the monthly reports were distributed.  Items in the negative will be resolved after budget adoption.  Hopefully tomorrow we will get approval to adopt from the state.  We have a resolution for donations and grants received.  We will also have two additional resolutions for housecleaning as a result of the audit.  
COUNCIL REPORTS
Councilman Hanson—thanked the staff and department heads for their help with Student Government Day.  Barrington Day was canceled due to rain.  Next event will be opening of the Garden, Brews, Beats and Eats and the Pride event scheduled for June 8.  Thanks to Greg for his work on getting the DCA grant for Lost World Park.  

Mayor Harris—thanks to Denise for her work on the budget and thanks to Eileen for all that she does.  The Barrington Neighbors page today reported that a child resident, Ben McDevitt, met with our police and collected all of our police cards.  He had the best day ever his mom said.

On a motion by Councilman Hanson, second by Councilman Cerrito, the second public portion was opened.  Seeing no public comment, on a motion by Councilman Hanson, second by Councilman Drumm, the public portion was closed.

On a motion by Councilman Cerrito, second by Councilman Drumm, the meeting adjourned at 6:17pm.  
Approved: Terry Shannon

      Terry Shannon, Clerk/RMC
